Sep 11, 2012
Senate IT Committee Report
The Senate IT Committee met on September 11, 2012, at 1pm in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh Library. In addition to the committee members present, Paul Fisher and Steve Landry also attended. 
State of IT: As has become customary during  our first meeting of the year, Steve Landry gave a presentation on the State of IT. Since our meeting came shortly after the email crash, much of his talk was to explain how this problem happened and how to prevent it in the future. Recall that our email system has two components: the student mail system, which is outsourced and run entirely by Microsoft on off-campus hardware, and the faculty and administrator mail system, which runs in-house. The system that failed was the in-house system for faculty and administrators, students did not experience any downtime. The on-campus email servers (run by Microsoft software) are redundant, and they connect to redundant network storage arrays (run by NetApps software) via redundant cables; in theory that system should recover from most errors without users noticing anything. However, the NetApp software, using a new feature installed earlier, reported free disk space to both copies of the mail servers that was actually not available. Thus, the mail servers tried to write email data onto hard disks that did not exist, corrupting both redundant databases in the process. Fortunately backups existed, and with help from Microsoft and NetApp personnel the email system was restored after 69 hours of down-time. One committee member recommended that IT Services not install new technologies or software at the start of the semester. As it turned out, though, IT Services began using NetApp’s new softwaree in early August and it was working without problems for about a month. Dr. Landry assured us that this particular problem was fixed, but as with most technologies, other as yet unknown bugs might be lurking deep inside the system. We also pointed out that the student email has not experienced any problems, and asked if the faculty email could be outsourced as well. Dr. Landry told us that he is looking into that possibility, but that privacy issues need to be resolved prior to implementing such a solution. We recommend that any new email system support the current email addresses and take spelling of names of faculty from other countries into account.
Email Archiving: The current mail system for faculty and administrators can centrally and automatically archive old email. IT wants to develop a policy on how long such archives should be retained. In industry, a 3 year period seems to be popular. One committee member pointed out that academic institutions revolve around a 4-year cycle and suggested storing old email for 4 years. We will continue this discussion with IT in subsequent meetings. Note that anyone can of course choose to archive their own email on a local device such as an external hard drive, and can keep those email archives for as long as they want but using email as a document repository is generally inefficient and not desirable.
Page Limits for Public Printers: As reported previously, free printing at public printers for faculty and employees will be likely be restricted. The limits will be discussed at our next meeting.
Mobile RFP: IT is about to release and RFP for projects utilizing mobile devices such as the new slates and Nokia phones. Our committee will participate in evaluating proposals. Update: Nine proposals were funded including one with the Brownson debate club and another involving graduate students.
Wired Ports in Faculty Offices: IT wants to decommission them, since maintaining the necessary switches is expensive and they seem to not be used or necessary with the latest upgrade of the wireless system. However, one port per classroom will remain active. One committee member reported issue where laptops from graduate students could not connect to the wireless  “Campus” network. In a subsequent communication IT stated they will be revising procedures to better support students trying to connect. To make this as easy as possible, IT will add an “how to escalate problems” link to the IT Services Web page. We will continue to discuss this issue.
TLTR: The Teaching, Learning, and Technology Roundtable will restart soon. Update:  The TLTR steering committee met on Oct 10 and was well attended, including several deans and Joan Guetti as the Provost’s representative. We are happy to see the TLTR revived again after last year’s hiatus and are particularly glad to see a committee member on the steering committee. It seems that the TLTR will play a more prominent role in general IT governance, which we very much support. Also, they seem to want to connect with the Senate’s Faculty Development committee, which we also support.
Respectfully submitted, 
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